Danville Borough Council Meeting Minutes November 6, 2018

Danville Borough Council held a meeting on Tuesday, November 6, 2018 at the Borough Building, 463 Mill St., Danville at 6:00 PM. President Richardson presided.

Present were Councilpersons Richardson, Walters, Rodman, Walter, Herritt, and Stigerwalt. Also present were Mayor Swank, J. Hart, B. Feese, B. Earlston, B. Horne, S. Berkey, Chief Gill, Fire Chief Strausser and Solicitor Marks. Absent was B. Rogers and B. Woodruff.

The invocation was given by Rich Vreeland followed with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Mayor Swank swore in Junior Councilman Luke DiPasquale.

- pertaining to the sale of the sewage conveyance system to Suez.

 2. Motion by Mr. Stigerwalt, seconded by Mr. Rodman and a unanimous vote, council
- 3. 2019 Budget preliminary adoption will take place next Tuesday

gave the staff approval to solicit RFP's for a loan for the new police station.

4. Motion by Mr. Walters, seconded by Mr. Stigerwalt and a unanimous vote, Council approved the subdivision for the Front Street lot for the new police station that was previously approved by the Planning Commission.

1. Richard Johns is stepping down from the Danville Municipal Authority effective 12/31/18. As of 1/1/19 his unexpired term will need to be filled (2019-2021).

<u>Correspondence</u>.....President Richardson

- 1. Letter of submission from Max VonBlohn to fill the open position on the Municipal Authority. Motion by Mr. Rodman, seconded by Mr. Herritt and a unanimous vote, council appointed Mr. VonBlohn to fill the unexpired term of Richard Johns.
- 2. Letter from Thomas Beaver Free Library requesting a donation to continue to provide their services to our community.
- 3. Letter from the County Commissioners indicating that they are eliminating their recycling services.

- 4. Letter from PPL Electric Utilities providing information of maintenance work on a power line in the area of Metso Minerals on Railroad St. The expected work is to begin around November 6th.
- 5. Letter from Joshua Gray expressing interest to serve on the Planning Commission and HARB. Motion by Mr. Rodman, seconded by Mr. Walters and a unanimous vote, for Joshua Gray to complete the terms of Jason Clapp on the Planning Commission (2018) and HARB (2018-2019).

Unfinished/Old Business

None

New Business

Mr. Herritt wanted to thank the water department (and assistance from the street department and the sewer department) for remediating the maintenance issue at the water treatment plant last week as quickly as possible.

1. The news media had a question on the RFP for the police station.

Council adjourned to an executive session at 6:15 to discuss an ongoing litigation. Council reconvened at 6:20.

Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM.

Shannon Berkey

Danville Borough Manager